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First Apparition – May 13 – Mary asked the children to return to the Cove at the same time of day on 
the 13th of every month for the following 6 months.  She told them that they would suffer much.  She 
asked them to say the Rosary every day for world peace and an end to the war. 

Second Apparition – June 13 – Mary asked the children to come back to the Cove on the 13th of the next 
month.  She asked them to keep praying the Rosary every day and at the end of each decade, to say a 
special prayer (see “Fatima Prayers” in lesson plan for text of prayer).  She asked them to establish 
devotion in the world to her Immaculate Heart. She said that she would be taking Francisco and Jacinta 
to heaven soon, but that Lucia would remain on earth longer. 

Third Apparition – July 13 – Mary asked the children to come back every month and in October, she 
would tell them who she was and what she wanted.  At that time, she would perform a miracle so that 
all the people would believe.  She then provided 3 secrets to the children  (see “Summary of the Fatima 
Secrets” document on the website). 

Fourth Apparition – August 19 – A few days before August 13, the government officials in Fatima took 
the children into custody and tried to force them to reveal the secrets that had been given to them in 
July.  He bribed them, threatened to boil them in oil, and eventually threw them in jail.  They refused to 
reveal the secrets.  The children were released and on August 19, Mary appeared to them in the Cove. 
She asked them to return on the 13th of September and to continue to pray the Rosary.  She repeated 
that she would perform a miracle in October.  She also asked that they build 2 platforms to carry statues 
and that the leftover materials be used toward the building of a chapel on the spot where she appeared 
each month. 

Fifth Apparition – September 13 – Mary asked the children to continue to say the Rosary every day so 
that the war would end.  She repeated that she would perform a miracle in October. 

Sixth Apparition – October 13 – Mary revealed who she was to the children, the “Lady of the Rosary”.  
She asked that a chapel be built on the apparition site and that they continue to pray the Rosary daily.  
She said the war would end soon. Then the miracle occurred that she had promised.  The sun began to 
“dance” or “whirl” in the sky. 
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